





本

\*

意

\*

查

查

\*

查

本

\*

# Easter Newsletter for Parents, Friends and Governors

## March 2018

意意

意意意

養養養養養養養養養養養養養

As the Spring Term draws to an end and the much anticipated Easter break approaches, we can reflect proudly on a productive and successful year to date. We are particularly proud of our successful Ofsted inspection report and would like to thank the children, parents, carers, staff and governors who supported us through the process. In anticipation of an equally successful Summer Term, we would like to provide you with a number of important notifications.

## **Head Teacher Appointment**

As you will be aware from a recent communication, Mrs Becker will be retiring at the end of this school year and will be succeeded as Principal by Mrs Fisk. Although the school will be very sorry to see Mrs Becker leave, we are sure that the new Principal will continue to drive the school forward and that we can rely on the continued support of the children, parents, carers, staff and governors.

#### SATS

The Y6 SATs tests will be held during the week commencing 14th May 2018. The Y2 assessments will be conducted over a period of weeks within the month of May.

Thank you to those parents who attended our recent SATs talks for Y6 and Y2 pupils. We hope that they were helpful but if you have any further enquiries or were unable to attend the meeting, please speak to your class teacher for advice. In the meantime, please ensure that your children read aloud to you regularly whilst you question them on the content of the text and that the Y6 children use their revision materials regularly. We will continue to run after-school boosters and look forward to seeing many of the Y6 children during the Easter booster sessions.

#### **Sedgefield Crescent Entrance Gate**

Please note that the Sedgefield Crescent gate will be opened each morning at 8:25 a.m. and locked at 08:45 a.m. then reopened in the afternoon at 2:55 p.m. and locked at 3:15 p.m. These opening and closing times should allow sufficient time to drop off and collect children in accordance with the school's schedule.